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		Calendar Dates
TERM 4
(Week 6)
Thursday 11th November - Prep 2022 Information Night 6.30pm
(Week 7)
Monday 15th November - School Council Meeting
Tuesday 16th November - Sustainability Meeting
Thursday 18th November - Kinder 2022 Information Night
Friday 19th November - Volleyball Victoria Primary School Cups (Grade 5/6)
(Week 8)
Tuesday 23rd November - Education Meeting Online
Wednesday 24th November - GATEWays Challenge (Grade 3/4)
Thursday 25th November - GATEWays Challenge (Grade 5/6)
Friday 26th November - Family Life Session 1 (Grade 5/6)
Friday 26th November - Concert filming day
(Week 9)
Wednesday 1st December - "Food Fun Day" sausage sizzle
Friday 3rd December - Family Life Session 2 (Grade 5/6)
Sunday 5th December - VISION PORTRAITS FUNDRAISER
(Week 10)
Monday 6th December - School Council
Tuesday 7th December - Year 6 to Year 7 Transition Day TBC
Wednesday 8th December - Parents' Association Meeting and Christmas Party
Friday 10th December - Family Life Session 3 (Grade 5/6)
(Week 11)
Monday 13th December - Grade 1/2 Excursion to "Bounce"
Monday 13th December - Carols Night TBA
Tuesday 14th December - Reports available to parents on Compass
Wednesday 15th December - Year 6 Graduation
Friday 17th December - Whole School Assembly 9am
Friday 17th December - Farewell to Grade 6 Students 1pm
Friday 17th December - Last day of Term, early finish at 1.30pm






		






		A message from David






		Lest we Forget
On behalf of our community, I pay my respect to those who served and sacrificed during the war; whether they have been on the battle fields, behind the scenes or separated from loved ones.  We have been under duress during the current pandemic but nothing I imagine in comparison to such times during the war.  Today, our School Captains will lead a service as part of Remembrance Day.
Being Kind to Ourselves
Now that lockdown is somewhat over and restrictions continue to ease, there has never been a more important time for each of us to take stock and reflect on how to manage new found freedoms.  ‘Return fatigue’ is a real thing and many of us have found re-engaging in regular activities and social interactions exhausting, including our children.  From an educational perspective, we have seen the challenge of children maintaining stamina throughout the course of the day and especially the week.  In reality, we are currently living through a traumatic experience that has impacted on everyone to different capacities and at different times.  It is timely that we offer a level of support to our community to illustrate the transition back to school and kinder, our key objectives for the next few weeks, complimented by evidence based research on the brain and what we can do to make a positive difference.  I therefore invite all parents of our community to stay on after assembly Friday 26th November to engage in conversation with myself, supported by education expert and current parent, Jenn Trevaskis.  Together, we go highlight key supports and resources that will help us prepare for a successful start to the 2022 year.  
We’ve Appointed
Exciting news…we have secured the services of a kindergarten director to start in January.  The details of our new director will be announced next week, allowing her the appropriate time to inform her current employer.  She brings an exceptional level of passion for working with children, staff and community and add much value to our established team.  Kinder parents for 2022 will have first opportunity to meet her next Thursday during the parent information evening.  
We have also listed an Assistant Principal position to support our improvement agenda.  This position has been designed to focus on instructional leadership to build our teaching and learning capacity.  The position was advertised yesterday and already our phones have been running hot with genuine interest in becoming a valued member of our team.  The appointment process will be complete by the end of this term and we should be able to introduce the successful applicant to our community before we break for holidays.  
“Creativity takes courage” ~ Henri Matisse
From newspaper shoe design to abstract pastel drawings, art has been a real hit this week.  Julia has been a welcome addition and is inspiring our children in the art room.  
Now that the gym wall has been restored, a base coat of paint will be applied over the weekend in preparation for the artist in residence to complete their mural.  The mural itself has been based on the concept of incorporating our core values, utilising the house colours with a sustainability theme.  Inspiration was used from our students last year just before COVID rudely interrupted.  We look forward to the completion of this project in the near future.
A huge thank you to Jeanette and our student leaders who helped produce over 1000 clay based mosaics with our children.  These will all be incorporated into the design of Florence who will be our centre piece for the nature play space.  
Student Leaders
Good luck to Mia and Ben, who will introduce Prep parents to our school tonight.  They will be well supported by School Captains, Alisha and Callum, and we look forward to an evening of opportunity to build new relationships for such an important milestone.  Maxi in 4 year old kinder will perform the same role next week for our kinder parents.  Such courage from young people.
Building Update
We are close to finalising the tender process to award the building contract in preparation for Stage 1.  Our Master Plan has 5 stages in total, designed to be complete over a 5-10 year period.  Never has there been a better time to have our community actively involved in pushing along future funding opportunities.  Our Parents’ Association will have a great task for you in the coming weeks that is not only simple but effective.  
Health and Safety
Lockdown is over and it is important to still be mindful and vigilant of good hygiene practices.  Many schools and early childhood centres across the state are experiencing positive COVID cases and therefore interrupting continuity of learning.  Our community has been outstanding throughout this whole pandemic and I encourage everyone to keep our standard high.  Vaccination approval for primary aged children is getting closer and anticipated to be rolled out early next year.  Until this time, it is imperative that we stay strong and follow the health and safety guidelines to keep our children at school and kinder.
Concert Update
We can confirm that each concert act will be professionally filmed on Friday 26th November.  Next week, we have engaged the services of Kirsty Walters, expert performing arts teacher with speciality in school productions, to refresh with our leads and class items.  We are close to securing a movie theatre for early December so we can host a ‘red carpet’ experience and celebrate the performance of our children.  I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank each and every student for the patience, perseverance and overall positive approach to getting to this point.  COVID has challenged us in many ways but the way in which our children have adapted to make the most of every situation is impressive. 






		David Pelosi
Principal
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	Kinder Enrolments for 2022
Have you submitted your application for kindergarten in 2022?
Positions are filling up fast. Collect an information pack from the kinder or school office or visit the kinder website for more information.
Application forms can be found on our website.
Offering long day programs to support one drop off and pick up for families. Get in contact to find out more.
Feel free to get in contact with the kindergarten on 98971265 for more information or email us at kinder@bhnps.vic.edu.au
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		We are collecting for the charity Share the Dignity again this year, (our 4th year at BHNPSK).  Educators are putting together handbags for women in need. If you would like to participate, please bring your filled handbag before 19th November.
We have three types of bags we collect! (teenager/adult and Mum & bub)
​Our most popular is an adult bag. These bags are distributed to adults living in crisis from those experiencing homelessness, living in domestic violence refuges, indigenous communities and those doing it tough.
​
​​If you're putting an adult bag together, please include:
 Shampoo & Conditioner
 Toothbrush & Toothpaste
 Bodywash or Soap
 Roll-on Deodorant
 Sealed packets of pads or tampons
​
​We also recommend you add a couple of additional luxuries that an adult might need or that will make her feel special. eg jewellery, scarf, notebook, hand cream, lip balm, make up etc and write a nice card to go inside the bag.
​
​The bags are then donated to charities across the country to distribute to those in need ready for Christmas. Many have told us this is the only Christmas gift they receive.
For more information go to https://www.sharethedignity.org.au/home 
or please ask at the office.
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	Our Online Uniform Shop stocks all items of uniform, bags and accessories. Simply purchase your item via the online shop using your debit or credit card via Paypal, and the uniform will sent home through your child’s classroom.  The online uniform shop can also be accessed through our Website under the tab of current parents.  From 2021, our uniform shop will also be back open on site regularly on the first Wednesday of each month from 8.30-10am.  If you are seeking 2nd hand items, please contact Trish and Sarah at the office on 9890 5023.
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	HELP NEEDED PLEASE
Chicken Roster
Our chickens need your help over the weekends please!  If you are able to assist, please click here to add your name and availability to the roster.  All instructions are on the google doc where you put your name down or you can email kristen.lawrence@education.vic.gov.au  

Also any eggs laid on the day of your cleaning and feeding, you get to keep!

Thank you so much for your care!
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		Hi Everyone, 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who attended PA meeting yesterday evening in person and online.  Thank you David for joining our meeting and for your delicious cake.
Due to lack of time, our Xmas market has been postponed to 2022. The new timeline will give us an opportunity to bring you a bigger and better event for next year.

We are thrilled to announce several exciting events to take place for the rest of 2021
Bringing joy and fun to students and parents who will be volunteering, Food Fun Day sausage sizzle is back.  The event will be held on Wednesday 1st December.  Order form and helper roster will be made available soon.  Thank you Brenda B for coordinating and everyone for assisting.
Vision Portrait Fundraiser is booked for Sunday 5th December. Online booking opens next week. Thank you Kalpana V for organising.
With School Christmas Carol held in December, PA will be providing delicious food and drinks that you can purchase on the night.  More information will be made available closer to date.  Helper roster will be out very soon. 
There are only five weeks left of 2021 school year for canteen and cake raffle.  I strongly encourage you-our community to take the opportunity to participate in either helping in the canteen or bake a cake for our cake raffle on Fridays. Follow this link to book your spot https://signup.com/go/nWCpDhm

Have a great weekend.
 
Duong Padgett (PA President)
 
"Nothing Is Impossible.  The Word Itself Says " I'm Possible"  - Audrey Hepburn
 
 
FOOD FUN DAY (1/12)  
Sausage sizzle.  Thank you Brenda B for coordinating.
 
PA MEETING/XMAS PARTY (8/12)
Wed 8th December at 7.30pm.  
 
MANGO DRIVE
Delivery date: Dec.  Thank you Helen B for coordinating.
 
VISION PORTRAIT (5/12)
Thank you Kalpana V for coordinating
 
CAKE RAFFLE BAKER (Fridays)
If you'd like to bake, we would love to have your cake for our Friday Assembly Cake Raffle. Visit  https://signup.com/go/nWCpDhm to book and drop your cake off first thing Friday morning to the office. 
Thank you Kalpana V for coordinating the roster
 
CANTEEN (Fridays)
Book your spot to help https://signup.com/go/nWCpDhm 
 
IMPORTANT DATES
VISION PORTRAIT (5/12)
FOOD FUN DAY (1/12)
PA MEETING/PARTY (8/12)

XMAS CAROLS (12)
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	The BHNPSK Parent Community Page
We welcome all kinder and school families to join our private parent Facebook group. This group has been created to support the families of Box Hill North Primary and Kindergarten to connect. The group is open to discussion about upcoming events and communication between kindergarten and school families.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/bhnpskcommunitygroup
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		Box Hill North Primary Kindergarten offers 3 and 4 year old kindergarten programs. Our play based kindergarten program aims to nurture the whole child, and guide them on a journey of exploration and curiosity. Our dedicated staff ensure that each child reaches their full potential, and builds the ability to be a lifelong learner. Enrolments are being taken. Access the school's website page to download an enrolment form. 
Check out our Facebook page for the latest news and see what the children have been up to.  https://www.facebook.com/bhnpskinder/
Narelle Wise
Acting Kindergarten Director
Box Hill North Primary School Kindergarten
P: 98971265
E: kinder@education.vic.gov.au
Please note email address has been updated
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			Parent Information

	OSHC program phone: 0432 017 658 (7am-9am & 3pm-6pm)
Coordinator: Mandy Kaur                          Educator: Jiawen Zhao
OSHClub Head Office: 1300 395 735 (8am-6pm)
OSHClub Accounts: oshaccounts@junioradventuresgroup.com.au
 
All families must be enrolled to attend the program, remember this is free!! Please create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au
All bookings and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct at the program.
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	Please see Noticeboard near the staff room for information regarding
· Yarra Valley Psychology "Back To School" Support Groups - click here
· Junior Footy Stars Program Nov & Dec - click here
· Slamin Tennis lessons before school at BHNPS - FREE TRIAL LESSON - click here to register
· Slamin Tennis and Fitness - Learn To Play Tennis - click here
· Anglicare Victoria "Finding the Hope" session - more information click here
· Melbourne Youth Orchestras Summer School 2022 - click here
· Box Hill United Soccer Club - Reach for the Sky Program for girls - click here
· Whitehorse Performing Arts present 'Pete the Sheep' live on stage at Box Hill Town Hall in the July school holidays - click here
· Diamond Valley Singers Shrek Production Auditions - click here
· Ceberano Martial Arts Academy (CMAA) - click here
· Academy of Dance Victoria - Singing lessons click here & Dance classes click here
· Box Hill Ballet Association - Tap & Jazz classes - click here
· Eastern Raptors Rugby League Club - click here
· International Sports Camps - click here
· Art Smart for Kids - online classes - click here
· Australian Youth Choir - try out now! - click here
· Mont Albert Ballet School - click here
· Getting Girls into Tennis - click here
· Whitehorse Colts Junior Football Club - click here
· Mitcham Junior Football Club Auskick - click here
· 'Stars & Sparkles" Karen Margaret Studios - click here
· Blackburn Junior Football Club - click here for more information
· Private Maths Tutoring - click here for more information
· Doncaster Baseball Club - learn and play baseball for boys and girls of all ages click here
· Box Hill North Dental - click here for a brochure













	



image4.png




image5.jpeg
S8% BOX HILL NORTH

'\% PRIMARY SCHOOL

UNIFORM SHOP




image6.jpeg




image7.jpeg




image8.jpeg
FREE Trial dates: Fri Nov 26th - | 2
(All equipment including racquets provided)

BOOK NOW :

HELLO@SLAMIN.COM.AU MOB: 0403129 648

www.slamin.com.au




image9.png
In-person pigho |essons are back!

"Rewena Can't wait to see you back at school

New enquiries:

rowenaturk.piano@gmail.com




image10.png




image11.jpeg
Box Hill North Primary School

Rnk

Kindergarten

L





image12.jpeg
OSH




image13.jpeg
G Google X { [E] Fully B X & N x )/ B8 oshol x \([H Term4 X o

¢ C @ secure | htips

Families  Schools Careers = Contact us Login

Before & After School Care.
Manage your booking

Look for an OSHClub near you or call us at 1300 395 735

= Search for school name




image14.jpeg




image15.jpeg
( ommunm

Noticeboard




image1.jpeg
) (]
S :
SN <6

S
N —





image2.jpeg




image3.jpeg
#FKiss & Go zone

Uhderstanding the rules

KBGO Zones dre for your child's safety, your convenience and to
minimise congestion and confusion.

Remember:

Kiss & Go rules

‘Kiss & Go' zones and ‘No
Parking' zones operate under
the same condiitions.

You may stop to drop off
or pick up children for a
maximum of 2 minutes.

Drivers must remain in or within
3 metres of the vehicle.

The zone applies only during
the hours of operation stated
on the No Parking sign.

=

STAY WITH YOUR CAR
2 MINUTE LIMIT

e

®

830915,
315-400 py
SCHOOL DAYS
+—>

Do not leave your vehicle

To assist with traffic flow, drivers should remain in
the car whilst children get in and out. Children
should fravel with bags in the car (not in the boot).

Be timely

If your child does not get in or out of the vehicle
within 2 minutes you must leave and re-enter the
Kiss & Go zone.

Child safety

Please ensure children get in or out of the vehicle
on the kerb side. The back seat is the safest seat
for children to fravel in, regardless of the make of
the vehicle. Ensure children have their resiraints
securely fastened before driving off.

Stay in sequence

Drop off or pick up your child close to the top of
the zone, as far forward as possible. This allows
vehicles following you to enter the zone in an
orderly manner

Driver duty of care

Observe traffiic when entering or leaving the zone.
Use your indicator to advise when moving into or
out of the zone.

No U-turns

Do not do U-turns in busy school zones. They are
dangerous and put children at risk.

Kiss & Go zones need your cooperation to ensure
the safety of all children. Please drive carefully
around school zones.




